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ICAAN,

I’d like to comment on the new ICANN EOI plan. The plan is a good one, with very

compelling arguments for its implementation that I’m sure others will discuss in their

comments in more detail than I will.

I would, however, like to touch on one specific issue from the EOI paper, that being the

18-month cutoff for implementation of new gTLDs. 18 months is simply too long of a

time for ICANN to be sitting on applicants’ funds, whether in escrow or not. If I’m not

mistaken, new gTLD applications were originally scheduled to be submitted in summer

of 2009 – that ICANN believes it needs another 18 months from February 2010, bringing

us to August 2011, in order to resolve “threshold issues” which have largely been

resolved already, is ludicrous. These delays only serve to benefit entrenched interests

with the deep pockets required to shoulder the costs of waiting for ICANN to make up its

mind.

While recognizing that ICANN prides itself on its transparency, openness and bottom-up

decisionmaking process, we must realize that given all the various stakeholders in the

process, ICANN will never satisfy everyone. There will always be those interested in

sabotaging the new gTLD round, whether they be domain speculators, existing registry

operators, or overzealous trademark interests. ICANN must, while reviewing,

acknowledging, and where appropriate, addressing these parties’ concerns, move forward

with this new gTLD application process in a timely manner as dictated in their charter.

Mine is a vote for action over continued rehashing of old debates. Solicit EOIs, publish

the final guidebook, move forward with the process of providing choice and innovation

on the internet. The latest paper on EOIs published by ICANN is a step in the right

direction.

Sincerely,
William J. Macdonald

President

Joss Communications, Inc.
